
April 5, 2018 

The President  
The White House  
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW  
Washington, DC 20500 

Dear Mr. President: 

The Township Council at their March 26th, 2018 Business Session held a lengthy discussion 
which included public input on gun safety.  Our Chief of Police Robert Garofalo gave a 
presentation about the status of the safety of our students and how his department continues to 
work with the West Windsor-Plainsboro School District and our neighboring Police Department 
in Plainsboro Township to ensure the safety of all.   

Attached is the resolution which was passed by a 3-2 vote of the Council Members urging the 
State Legislature to continue to support sensible gun control legislature in the State of New 
Jersey.  This resolution also assures the residents of West Windsor Township that the Council 
shares their worries and concerns and fully supports the continued enforcement of current New 
Jersey gun control laws. 

The Township Council encourages our State Legislators and Federal Legislators not to pass the 
proposed Concealed Carry Reciprocity (S.446) currently before them allowing individuals who 
have a concealed carry from other States to be able to carry in New Jersey. 

Most Respectfully, 

Gay M. Huber 
Deputy Township Clerk  



April 5, 2018 

The Honorable Chuck Grassley 
Chairman Judiciary 
United States Senate 
135 Hart Senate Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20510 

Dear Senator Grassley: 

The Township Council at their March 26th, 2018 Business Session held a lengthy discussion 
which included public input on gun safety.  Our Chief of Police Robert Garofalo gave a 
presentation about the status of the safety of our students and how his department continues to 
work with the West Windsor-Plainsboro School District and our neighboring Police Department 
in Plainsboro Township to ensure the safety of all.   

Attached is the resolution which was passed by a 3-2 vote of the Council Members urging the 
State Legislature to continue to support sensible gun control legislature in the State of New 
Jersey.  This resolution also assures the residents of West Windsor Township that the Council 
shares their worries and concerns and fully supports the continued enforcement of current New 
Jersey gun control laws. 

The Township Council encourages our State Legislators and Federal Legislators not to pass the 
proposed Concealed Carry Reciprocity (S.446) currently before them allowing individuals who 
have a concealed carry from other States to be able to carry in New Jersey. 

Sincerely, 

Gay M. Huber 
Deputy Township Clerk  





April 5, 2018 

The Honorable Orrin Hatch 
United States Senate 
104 Hart Office Building 
Washington DC 20510 

Dear Senator Hatch: 

The Township Council at their March 26th, 2018 Business Session held a lengthy discussion 
which included public input on gun safety.  Our Chief of Police Robert Garofalo gave a 
presentation about the status of the safety of our students and how his department continues to 
work with the West Windsor-Plainsboro School District and our neighboring Police Department 
in Plainsboro Township to ensure the safety of all.   

Attached is the resolution which was passed by a 3-2 vote of the Council Members urging the 
State Legislature to continue to support sensible gun control legislature in the State of New 
Jersey.  This resolution also assures the residents of West Windsor Township that the Council 
shares their worries and concerns and fully supports the continued enforcement of current New 
Jersey gun control laws. 

The Township Council encourages our State Legislators and Federal Legislators not to pass the 
proposed Concealed Carry Reciprocity (S.446) currently before them allowing individuals who 
have a concealed carry from other States to be able to carry in New Jersey. 

Sincerely, 

Gay M. Huber 
Deputy Township Clerk  



April 5, 2018 

The Honorable Lindsey Graham 
United States Senate 
290 Russell Senate Office Building 
Washington D.C. 20510 

Dear Senator Graham: 

The Township Council at their March 26th, 2018 Business Session held a lengthy discussion 
which included public input on gun safety.  Our Chief of Police Robert Garofalo gave a 
presentation about the status of the safety of our students and how his department continues to 
work with the West Windsor-Plainsboro School District and our neighboring Police Department 
in Plainsboro Township to ensure the safety of all.   

Attached is the resolution which was passed by a 3-2 vote of the Council Members urging the 
State Legislature to continue to support sensible gun control legislature in the State of New 
Jersey.  This resolution also assures the residents of West Windsor Township that the Council 
shares their worries and concerns and fully supports the continued enforcement of current New 
Jersey gun control laws. 

The Township Council encourages our State Legislators and Federal Legislators not to pass the 
proposed Concealed Carry Reciprocity (S.446) currently before them allowing individuals who 
have a concealed carry from other States to be able to carry in New Jersey. 

Sincerely, 

Gay M. Huber 
Deputy Township Clerk  





April 5, 2018 

The Honorable John Cornyn 
United States Senate 
517 Hart Senate Office Building 
Washington DC 20510 

Dear Senator Cornyn: 

The Township Council at their March 26th, 2018 Business Session held a lengthy discussion 
which included public input on gun safety.  Our Chief of Police Robert Garofalo gave a 
presentation about the status of the safety of our students and how his department continues to 
work with the West Windsor-Plainsboro School District and our neighboring Police Department 
in Plainsboro Township to ensure the safety of all.   

Attached is the resolution which was passed by a 3-2 vote of the Council Members urging the 
State Legislature to continue to support sensible gun control legislature in the State of New 
Jersey.  This resolution also assures the residents of West Windsor Township that the Council 
shares their worries and concerns and fully supports the continued enforcement of current New 
Jersey gun control laws. 

The Township Council encourages our State Legislators and Federal Legislators not to pass the 
proposed Concealed Carry Reciprocity (S.446) currently before them allowing individuals who 
have a concealed carry from other States to be able to carry in New Jersey. 

Sincerely, 

Gay M. Huber 
Deputy Township Clerk  



April 5, 2018 

The Honorable Mike Lee 
United States Senate 
361A Russell Senate Office Building 
Washington DC 20510 

Dear Senator Lee: 

The Township Council at their March 26th, 2018 Business Session held a lengthy discussion 
which included public input on gun safety.  Our Chief of Police Robert Garofalo gave a 
presentation about the status of the safety of our students and how his department continues to 
work with the West Windsor-Plainsboro School District and our neighboring Police Department 
in Plainsboro Township to ensure the safety of all.   

Attached is the resolution which was passed by a 3-2 vote of the Council Members urging the 
State Legislature to continue to support sensible gun control legislature in the State of New 
Jersey.  This resolution also assures the residents of West Windsor Township that the Council 
shares their worries and concerns and fully supports the continued enforcement of current New 
Jersey gun control laws. 

The Township Council encourages our State Legislators and Federal Legislators not to pass the 
proposed Concealed Carry Reciprocity (S.446) currently before them allowing individuals who 
have a concealed carry from other States to be able to carry in New Jersey. 

Sincerely, 

Gay M. Huber 
Deputy Township Clerk  



  

April 5, 2018 

The Honorable Ted Cruz 
United States Senate 
404 Russell Senate Office Building 
Washington DC 20510 

Dear Senator Cruz: 

The Township Council at their March 26th, 2018 Business Session held a lengthy discussion 
which included public input on gun safety.  Our Chief of Police Robert Garofalo gave a 
presentation about the status of the safety of our students and how his department continues to 
work with the West Windsor-Plainsboro School District and our neighboring Police Department 
in Plainsboro Township to ensure the safety of all.   

Attached is the resolution which was passed by a 3-2 vote of the Council Members urging the 
State Legislature to continue to support sensible gun control legislature in the State of New 
Jersey.  This resolution also assures the residents of West Windsor Township that the Council 
shares their worries and concerns and fully supports the continued enforcement of current New 
Jersey gun control laws. 

The Township Council encourages our State Legislators and Federal Legislators not to pass the 
proposed Concealed Carry Reciprocity (S.446) currently before them allowing individuals who 
have a concealed carry from other States to be able to carry in New Jersey. 

Sincerely, 

Gay M. Huber 
Deputy Township Clerk  





April 5, 2018 

The Honorable Den Sasse 
United States Senate 
136 Russell Senate Office Building 
Washington DC 20510 

Dear Senator Sasse: 

The Township Council at their March 26th, 2018 Business Session held a lengthy discussion 
which included public input on gun safety.  Our Chief of Police Robert Garofalo gave a 
presentation about the status of the safety of our students and how his department continues to 
work with the West Windsor-Plainsboro School District and our neighboring Police Department 
in Plainsboro Township to ensure the safety of all.   

Attached is the resolution which was passed by a 3-2 vote of the Council Members urging the 
State Legislature to continue to support sensible gun control legislature in the State of New 
Jersey.  This resolution also assures the residents of West Windsor Township that the Council 
shares their worries and concerns and fully supports the continued enforcement of current New 
Jersey gun control laws. 

The Township Council encourages our State Legislators and Federal Legislators not to pass the 
proposed Concealed Carry Reciprocity (S.446) currently before them allowing individuals who 
have a concealed carry from other States to be able to carry in New Jersey. 

Sincerely, 

Gay M. Huber 
Deputy Township Clerk  



April 5, 2018 

The Honorable Jeff Flake 
United States Senate 
Senate Russell Office Building 413  
Washington, D.C. 20510 

Dear Senator Flake: 

The Township Council at their March 26th, 2018 Business Session held a lengthy discussion 
which included public input on gun safety.  Our Chief of Police Robert Garofalo gave a 
presentation about the status of the safety of our students and how his department continues to 
work with the West Windsor-Plainsboro School District and our neighboring Police Department 
in Plainsboro Township to ensure the safety of all.   

Attached is the resolution which was passed by a 3-2 vote of the Council Members urging the 
State Legislature to continue to support sensible gun control legislature in the State of New 
Jersey.  This resolution also assures the residents of West Windsor Township that the Council 
shares their worries and concerns and fully supports the continued enforcement of current New 
Jersey gun control laws. 

The Township Council encourages our State Legislators and Federal Legislators not to pass the 
proposed Concealed Carry Reciprocity (S.446) currently before them allowing individuals who 
have a concealed carry from other States to be able to carry in New Jersey. 

Sincerely, 

Gay M. Huber 
Deputy Township Clerk  



  

April 5, 2018 

The Honorable Mike Crapo 
United States Senate 
239 Dirksen Senate Building  
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Senator Crapo: 

The Township Council at their March 26th, 2018 Business Session held a lengthy discussion 
which included public input on gun safety.  Our Chief of Police Robert Garofalo gave a 
presentation about the status of the safety of our students and how his department continues to 
work with the West Windsor-Plainsboro School District and our neighboring Police Department 
in Plainsboro Township to ensure the safety of all.   

Attached is the resolution which was passed by a 3-2 vote of the Council Members urging the 
State Legislature to continue to support sensible gun control legislature in the State of New 
Jersey.  This resolution also assures the residents of West Windsor Township that the Council 
shares their worries and concerns and fully supports the continued enforcement of current New 
Jersey gun control laws. 

The Township Council encourages our State Legislators and Federal Legislators not to pass the 
proposed Concealed Carry Reciprocity (S.446) currently before them allowing individuals who 
have a concealed carry from other States to be able to carry in New Jersey. 

Sincerely, 

Gay M. Huber 
Deputy Township Clerk  





April 5, 2018 

The Honorable Thom Tillis 
United States Senate 
185 Dirksen Senate Office Building  
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Senator Tillis: 

The Township Council at their March 26th, 2018 Business Session held a lengthy discussion 
which included public input on gun safety.  Our Chief of Police Robert Garofalo gave a 
presentation about the status of the safety of our students and how his department continues to 
work with the West Windsor-Plainsboro School District and our neighboring Police Department 
in Plainsboro Township to ensure the safety of all.   

Attached is the resolution which was passed by a 3-2 vote of the Council Members urging the 
State Legislature to continue to support sensible gun control legislature in the State of New 
Jersey.  This resolution also assures the residents of West Windsor Township that the Council 
shares their worries and concerns and fully supports the continued enforcement of current New 
Jersey gun control laws. 

The Township Council encourages our State Legislators and Federal Legislators not to pass the 
proposed Concealed Carry Reciprocity (S.446) currently before them allowing individuals who 
have a concealed carry from other States to be able to carry in New Jersey. 

Sincerely, 

Gay M. Huber 
Deputy Township Clerk  



April 5, 2018 

The Honorable John Kennedy 
United States Senate 
SR383, Russell Senate Building  
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Senator Kennedy: 

The Township Council at their March 26th, 2018 Business Session held a lengthy discussion 
which included public input on gun safety.  Our Chief of Police Robert Garofalo gave a 
presentation about the status of the safety of our students and how his department continues to 
work with the West Windsor-Plainsboro School District and our neighboring Police Department 
in Plainsboro Township to ensure the safety of all.   

Attached is the resolution which was passed by a 3-2 vote of the Council Members urging the 
State Legislature to continue to support sensible gun control legislature in the State of New 
Jersey.  This resolution also assures the residents of West Windsor Township that the Council 
shares their worries and concerns and fully supports the continued enforcement of current New 
Jersey gun control laws. 

The Township Council encourages our State Legislators and Federal Legislators not to pass the 
proposed Concealed Carry Reciprocity (S.446) currently before them allowing individuals who 
have a concealed carry from other States to be able to carry in New Jersey. 

Sincerely, 

Gay M. Huber 
Deputy Township Clerk  



  

April 5, 2018 

The Honorable Patrick Leahy 
United States Senate 
437 Russell Senate Bldg.  
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Senator Leahy: 

The Township Council at their March 26th, 2018 Business Session held a lengthy discussion 
which included public input on gun safety.  Our Chief of Police Robert Garofalo gave a 
presentation about the status of the safety of our students and how his department continues to 
work with the West Windsor-Plainsboro School District and our neighboring Police Department 
in Plainsboro Township to ensure the safety of all.   

Attached is the resolution which was passed by a 3-2 vote of the Council Members urging the 
State Legislature to continue to support sensible gun control legislature in the State of New 
Jersey.  This resolution also assures the residents of West Windsor Township that the Council 
shares their worries and concerns and fully supports the continued enforcement of current New 
Jersey gun control laws. 

The Township Council encourages our State Legislators and Federal Legislators not to pass the 
proposed Concealed Carry Reciprocity (S.446) currently before them allowing individuals who 
have a concealed carry from other States to be able to carry in New Jersey. 

Sincerely, 

Gay M. Huber 



Deputy Township Clerk  



April 5, 2018 

The Honorable Dick Durbin 
United States Senate 
711 Hart Senate Building 
Washington, D.C. 20510 

Dear Senator Durbin: 

The Township Council at their March 26th, 2018 Business Session held a lengthy discussion 
which included public input on gun safety.  Our Chief of Police Robert Garofalo gave a 
presentation about the status of the safety of our students and how his department continues to 
work with the West Windsor-Plainsboro School District and our neighboring Police Department 
in Plainsboro Township to ensure the safety of all.   

Attached is the resolution which was passed by a 3-2 vote of the Council Members urging the 
State Legislature to continue to support sensible gun control legislature in the State of New 
Jersey.  This resolution also assures the residents of West Windsor Township that the Council 
shares their worries and concerns and fully supports the continued enforcement of current New 
Jersey gun control laws. 

The Township Council encourages our State Legislators and Federal Legislators not to pass the 
proposed Concealed Carry Reciprocity (S.446) currently before them allowing individuals who 
have a concealed carry from other States to be able to carry in New Jersey. 

Sincerely, 

Gay M. Huber 
Deputy Township Clerk  



April 5, 2018 

The Honorable Sheldon Whitehouse 
United States Senate 
Hart Senate Office Bldg., Rm. 530 
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Senator Whitehouse: 

The Township Council at their March 26th, 2018 Business Session held a lengthy discussion 
which included public input on gun safety.  Our Chief of Police Robert Garofalo gave a 
presentation about the status of the safety of our students and how his department continues to 
work with the West Windsor-Plainsboro School District and our neighboring Police Department 
in Plainsboro Township to ensure the safety of all.   

Attached is the resolution which was passed by a 3-2 vote of the Council Members urging the 
State Legislature to continue to support sensible gun control legislature in the State of New 
Jersey.  This resolution also assures the residents of West Windsor Township that the Council 
shares their worries and concerns and fully supports the continued enforcement of current New 
Jersey gun control laws. 

The Township Council encourages our State Legislators and Federal Legislators not to pass the 
proposed Concealed Carry Reciprocity (S.446) currently before them allowing individuals who 
have a concealed carry from other States to be able to carry in New Jersey. 

Sincerely, 

Gay M. Huber 
Deputy Township Clerk  



  

April 5, 2018 

The Honorable Amy Klobuchar 
United States Senate 
302 Hart Senate Office Building  
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Senator Klobuchar: 

The Township Council at their March 26th, 2018 Business Session held a lengthy discussion 
which included public input on gun safety.  Our Chief of Police Robert Garofalo gave a 
presentation about the status of the safety of our students and how his department continues to 
work with the West Windsor-Plainsboro School District and our neighboring Police Department 
in Plainsboro Township to ensure the safety of all.   

Attached is the resolution which was passed by a 3-2 vote of the Council Members urging the 
State Legislature to continue to support sensible gun control legislature in the State of New 
Jersey.  This resolution also assures the residents of West Windsor Township that the Council 
shares their worries and concerns and fully supports the continued enforcement of current New 
Jersey gun control laws. 

The Township Council encourages our State Legislators and Federal Legislators not to pass the 
proposed Concealed Carry Reciprocity (S.446) currently before them allowing individuals who 
have a concealed carry from other States to be able to carry in New Jersey. 

Sincerely, 

Gay M. Huber 
Deputy Township Clerk  





April 5, 2018 

The Honorable Christopher Coons 
United States Senate 
127A Russell Senate Office Building  
Washington, D.C. 20510 

Dear Senator Coons: 

The Township Council at their March 26th, 2018 Business Session held a lengthy discussion 
which included public input on gun safety.  Our Chief of Police Robert Garofalo gave a 
presentation about the status of the safety of our students and how his department continues to 
work with the West Windsor-Plainsboro School District and our neighboring Police Department 
in Plainsboro Township to ensure the safety of all.   

Attached is the resolution which was passed by a 3-2 vote of the Council Members urging the 
State Legislature to continue to support sensible gun control legislature in the State of New 
Jersey.  This resolution also assures the residents of West Windsor Township that the Council 
shares their worries and concerns and fully supports the continued enforcement of current New 
Jersey gun control laws. 

The Township Council encourages our State Legislators and Federal Legislators not to pass the 
proposed Concealed Carry Reciprocity (S.446) currently before them allowing individuals who 
have a concealed carry from other States to be able to carry in New Jersey. 

Sincerely, 

Gay M. Huber 
Deputy Township Clerk  



April 5, 2018 

The Honorable Richard Blumenthal 
United States Senate 
706 Hart Senate Office Bldg. 
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Senator Blumenthal: 

The Township Council at their March 26th, 2018 Business Session held a lengthy discussion 
which included public input on gun safety.  Our Chief of Police Robert Garofalo gave a 
presentation about the status of the safety of our students and how his department continues to 
work with the West Windsor-Plainsboro School District and our neighboring Police Department 
in Plainsboro Township to ensure the safety of all.   

Attached is the resolution which was passed by a 3-2 vote of the Council Members urging the 
State Legislature to continue to support sensible gun control legislature in the State of New 
Jersey.  This resolution also assures the residents of West Windsor Township that the Council 
shares their worries and concerns and fully supports the continued enforcement of current New 
Jersey gun control laws. 

The Township Council encourages our State Legislators and Federal Legislators not to pass the 
proposed Concealed Carry Reciprocity (S.446) currently before them allowing individuals who 
have a concealed carry from other States to be able to carry in New Jersey. 

Sincerely, 

Gay M. Huber 
Deputy Township Clerk  



  

April 5, 2018 

The Honorable Mazie K. Hirono 
United States Senate 
730 Hart Senate Office Bldg. 
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Senator Hirono: 

The Township Council at their March 26th, 2018 Business Session held a lengthy discussion 
which included public input on gun safety.  Our Chief of Police Robert Garofalo gave a 
presentation about the status of the safety of our students and how his department continues to 
work with the West Windsor-Plainsboro School District and our neighboring Police Department 
in Plainsboro Township to ensure the safety of all.   

Attached is the resolution which was passed by a 3-2 vote of the Council Members urging the 
State Legislature to continue to support sensible gun control legislature in the State of New 
Jersey.  This resolution also assures the residents of West Windsor Township that the Council 
shares their worries and concerns and fully supports the continued enforcement of current New 
Jersey gun control laws. 

The Township Council encourages our State Legislators and Federal Legislators not to pass the 
proposed Concealed Carry Reciprocity (S.446) currently before them allowing individuals who 
have a concealed carry from other States to be able to carry in New Jersey. 

Sincerely, 

Gay M. Huber 
Deputy Township Clerk  





April 5, 2018 

The Honorable Cory Booker 
United States Senate 
359 Dirksen Senate Office Building  
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Senator Booker: 

The Township Council at their March 26th, 2018 Business Session held a lengthy discussion 
which included public input on gun safety.  Our Chief of Police Robert Garofalo gave a 
presentation about the status of the safety of our students and how his department continues to 
work with the West Windsor-Plainsboro School District and our neighboring Police Department 
in Plainsboro Township to ensure the safety of all.   

Attached is the resolution which was passed by a 3-2 vote of the Council Members urging the 
State Legislature to continue to support sensible gun control legislature in the State of New 
Jersey.  This resolution also assures the residents of West Windsor Township that the Council 
shares their worries and concerns and fully supports the continued enforcement of current New 
Jersey gun control laws. 

The Township Council encourages our State Legislators and Federal Legislators not to pass the 
proposed Concealed Carry Reciprocity (S.446) currently before them allowing individuals who 
have a concealed carry from other States to be able to carry in New Jersey. 

On behalf of the Township Council I want to thank you for your service to the residents of New 
Jersey and the residents of the United States. 

Sincerely, 

Gay M. Huber 



Deputy Township Clerk  



April 5, 2018 

The Honorable Kamala D. Harris 
United States Senate 
112 Hart Senate Office Building  
Washington, D.C. 20510 

Dear Senator Harris: 

The Township Council at their March 26th, 2018 Business Session held a lengthy discussion 
which included public input on gun safety.  Our Chief of Police Robert Garofalo gave a 
presentation about the status of the safety of our students and how his department continues to 
work with the West Windsor-Plainsboro School District and our neighboring Police Department 
in Plainsboro Township to ensure the safety of all.   

Attached is the resolution which was passed by a 3-2 vote of the Council Members urging the 
State Legislature to continue to support sensible gun control legislature in the State of New 
Jersey.  This resolution also assures the residents of West Windsor Township that the Council 
shares their worries and concerns and fully supports the continued enforcement of current New 
Jersey gun control laws. 

The Township Council encourages our State Legislators and Federal Legislators not to pass the 
proposed Concealed Carry Reciprocity (S.446) currently before them allowing individuals who 
have a concealed carry from other States to be able to carry in New Jersey. 

Sincerely, 

Gay M. Huber 
Deputy Township Clerk  



  

April 5, 2018 

The Honorable Dianne Feinstein 
United States Senate  
331 Hart Senate Office Building  
Washington, D.C. 20510 

Dear Senator Feinstein: 

The Township Council at their March 26th, 2018 Business Session held a lengthy discussion 
which included public input on gun safety.  Our Chief of Police Robert Garofalo gave a 
presentation about the status of the safety of our students and how his department continues to 
work with the West Windsor-Plainsboro School District and our neighboring Police Department 
in Plainsboro Township to ensure the safety of all.   

Attached is the resolution which was passed by a 3-2 vote of the Council Members urging the 
State Legislature to continue to support sensible gun control legislature in the State of New 
Jersey.  This resolution also assures the residents of West Windsor Township that the Council 
shares their worries and concerns and fully supports the continued enforcement of current New 
Jersey gun control laws. 

The Township Council encourages our State Legislators and Federal Legislators not to pass the 
proposed Concealed Carry Reciprocity (S.446) currently before them allowing individuals who 
have a concealed carry from other States to be able to carry in New Jersey. 

Sincerely, 

Gay M. Huber 



Deputy Township Clerk  



April 5, 2018 

The Honorable Bob Menendez 
United States Senate 
528 Hart Senate Office Building  
Washington, D.C. 20510 

Dear Senator Menendez: 

The Township Council at their March 26th, 2018 Business Session held a lengthy discussion 
which included public input on gun safety.  Our Chief of Police Robert Garofalo gave a 
presentation about the status of the safety of our students and how his department continues to 
work with the West Windsor-Plainsboro School District and our neighboring Police Department 
in Plainsboro Township to ensure the safety of all.   

Attached is the resolution which was passed by a 3-2 vote of the Council Members urging the 
State Legislature to continue to support sensible gun control legislature in the State of New 
Jersey.  This resolution also assures the residents of West Windsor Township that the Council 
shares their worries and concerns and fully supports the continued enforcement of current New 
Jersey gun control laws. 

The Township Council encourages our State Legislators and Federal Legislators not to pass the 
proposed Concealed Carry Reciprocity (S.446) currently before them allowing individuals who 
have a concealed carry from other States to be able to carry in New Jersey. 

On behalf of the Township Council I want to thank you for your service to the residents of New 
Jersey and the residents of the United States. 

Sincerely, 

Gay M. Huber 



Deputy Township Clerk  



April 5, 2018 

The Honorable Shirley Turner 
New Jersey Senate 
1230 Parkway Avenue, Suite 103 
Ewing, New Jersey 08628 

Dear Senator Turner: 

The Township Council at their March 26th, 2018 Business Session held a lengthy discussion 
which included public input on gun safety.  Our Chief of Police Robert Garofalo gave a 
presentation about the status of the safety of our students and how his department continues to 
work with the West Windsor-Plainsboro School District and our neighboring Police Department 
in Plainsboro Township to ensure the safety of all.   

Attached is the resolution which was passed by a 3-2 vote of the Council Members urging the 
State Legislature to continue to support sensible gun control legislature in the State of New 
Jersey.  This resolution also assures the residents of West Windsor Township that the Council 
shares their worries and concerns and fully supports the continued enforcement of current New 
Jersey gun control laws. 

The Township Council encourages our State Legislators and Federal Legislators not to pass the 
proposed Concealed Carry Reciprocity (S.446) currently before them allowing individuals who 
have a concealed carry from other States to be able to carry in New Jersey. 

On behalf of the Township Council I want to thank you for your service to the residents of New 
Jersey. 

Sincerely, 

Gay M. Huber 
Deputy Township Clerk  



  

April 5, 2018 

The Honorable Reed Gusciora 
New Jersey Assembly 
144 W. State Street 
Trenton, New Jersey 08608 

Dear Assemblyman Gusciora: 

The Township Council at their March 26th, 2018 Business Session held a lengthy discussion 
which included public input on gun safety.  Our Chief of Police Robert Garofalo gave a 
presentation about the status of the safety of our students and how his department continues to 
work with the West Windsor-Plainsboro School District and our neighboring Police Department 
in Plainsboro Township to ensure the safety of all.   

Attached is the resolution which was passed by a 3-2 vote of the Council Members urging the 
State Legislature to continue to support sensible gun control legislature in the State of New 
Jersey.  This resolution also assures the residents of West Windsor Township that the Council 
shares their worries and concerns and fully supports the continued enforcement of current New 
Jersey gun control laws. 

The Township Council encourages our State Legislators and Federal Legislators not to pass the 
proposed Concealed Carry Reciprocity (S.446) currently before them allowing individuals who 
have a concealed carry from other States to be able to carry in New Jersey. 

On behalf of the Township Council I want to thank you for your service to the residents of New 
Jersey. 

Sincerely, 



Gay M. Huber 
Deputy Township Clerk  



April 5, 2018 

The Honorable Verlina Reynolds-Jackson 
New Jersey Assembly 
144 West State Street 
Trenton, New Jersey 08609 

Dear Assemblywoman Reynolds-Jackson: 

The Township Council at their March 26th, 2018 Business Session held a lengthy discussion 
which included public input on gun safety.  Our Chief of Police Robert Garofalo gave a 
presentation about the status of the safety of our students and how his department continues to 
work with the West Windsor-Plainsboro School District and our neighboring Police Department 
in Plainsboro Township to ensure the safety of all.   

Attached is the resolution which was passed by a 3-2 vote of the Council Members urging the 
State Legislature to continue to support sensible gun control legislature in the State of New 
Jersey.  This resolution also assures the residents of West Windsor Township that the Council 
shares their worries and concerns and fully supports the continued enforcement of current New 
Jersey gun control laws. 

The Township Council encourages our State Legislators and Federal Legislators not to pass the 
proposed Concealed Carry Reciprocity (S.446) currently before them allowing individuals who 
have a concealed carry from other States to be able to carry in New Jersey. 

On behalf of the Township Council I want to thank you for your service to the residents of New 
Jersey. 

Sincerely, 

Gay M. Huber 
Deputy Township Clerk 


